USATF-ADIRONDACK ASSOCIATION


MEETING MINUTES


November 20, 2001





Present: George Regan, Phil Carducci, Jim Connolly, Dennis Wood, Jim Bowles, Chris Rush





Minutes from September 2001 approved without objection.





Officer’s Reports:





President, George Regan


We have 8 members going to the National Convention later this month.  The association pays the registration fee, and the delegates pay for all other expenses.  George’s expenses are covered through the Freihofer Run budget and by stipends from National Committees that George represents.


We are not in compliance with Regulation 15 of  National Bylaws.  Our association bylaws need to be updated.  


There is concern that the association may not be seated at the convention due to non-compliance of National procedures.  The major concerns are (1) the association does not meet the required number of officials and (2) our association election procedure.  George asked for direction from the association committee on updating our bylaws to comply with current National procedures regarding association elections.  Jim Bowles and Chris Rush agreed to review the bylaws and will come up with elections procedures that will put us into compliance.  


Vice President, Phil Carducci


Sent a grant application for an association Grand Prix, but has not received any verification yet.  George will check on the status of request at the National Convention.


Treasurer, Al Maikels


Due to Al’s absence there was no treasurer’s report.


LDR, George Regan


The Kingston Classic will be the Association’s 10K Championship.  The Adirondack Association has been awarded the 5k Championship for the Freihofer 5k for 2002 and the association will bid for the 2003 5k National Championship at the upcoming USATF Annual meeting in Mobile, AL.


Youth Athletics


Jim Egan was absent, but there was a discussion about the costliness of USATF membership for youth members.  We need to offer more events for youth members to encourage young runners to be association members.


Road Race Technical


Jim Gilmer will be recertifying the Kingston Classic 10K course.


Motion To Adjourn


The motion was proposed by Phil Carducci, seconded by Jim Bowles and passed unanimously





Minutes prepared from tape recording and submitted by Dan Bigelow, Secretary, USATF Adirondack Association. 


